PLANNING APPLICATION NO. 12/01113/FUL 
Addition of raised rear section of roof, roof windows and replacement windows to principal elevations | 17 Andover Street Cheltenham Gloucestershire GL50 2EJ
Comments from St Philip and St James Residents’ Association

General comments
We do not object in principle to the creation of these changes. We have however some concerns. In particular we feel that this scheme could be more imaginative and also respect the privacy of adjoining properties that overlook it.

Detailed comments
The current building is not a thing of beauty and the scheme as it stands will do little to improve that. While the insertion of three oriel windows overlooking the street will bring about only a modest improvement in its appearance, the design is not one that will make a real contribution to this part of the Central Cheltenham Conservation Area. 
In our view, the appearance of the garage and the building around it could be made much more pleasant with the imaginative use of greenery. While adjoining residents are understandably concerned about being overlooked by a roof garden and seek assurance that the roof will only be used for maintenance (see below), we prefer an alternative approach. Providing that the roof is load bearing, it should be used for the creation of a proper roof garden with vegetation, planters and climbers to soften the present rather bleak appearance of the building; this could include the construction of a green sedum roof. We recommend that this be a condition of consent. 
Privacy
We support the views of the residents immediately to the east in Painswick Road who are concerned that the present rear window be retained as a non-opening and translucent glass window, so as to maintain existing levels of privacy. To ensure the privacy for the neigbours most affected in Painswick Road and Park Place, we suggest that the green roof area proposed above be enclosed in an opaque glass screen. 
